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Why is delirium in 
older adults who 
have had hip 
surgery so acute 
 

Half of older adults undergoing surgery will 
experience delirium. Hip surgery in particular 
poses an additional risk of developing delirium 
(compared to other types of surgery) due the 
extended length of operating time resulting in 
larger and longer administration of anaesthetics, 
stress of surgical trauma, stronger pain (and 
stronger pain killers), more blood loss during 
surgery, prolonged inflammation and longer period 
of immobility/recovery. 
 
From a pharmacological and pathophysiological 
perspective, the brains of older adults are less 
resilient to the stress of surgical procedures 
compared to younger individuals. This is due to a 
decline in both ‘cognitive and physiological 
reserves’ as people age. A key factor is systemic 
inflammation resulting from the trauma of the hip 
break and the operation, which can have a more 
pronounced effect on older adults, especially 
those with underlying brain conditions such as 
vascular dementia or Alzheimer's disease, where 
the blood-brain barrier may already be 
compromised. Furthermore, the surgery and 
anaesthesia itself can disrupt the delicate balance 
of neurotransmitters, particularly acetylcholine 
and dopamine, as highlighted in my presentation. 
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Would you also 
increase the risk if 
opioids are 
abruptly stopped 
 

 
Opioids increase the risk of delirium and the same 
applies to abrupt discontinuation of them due to 
being highly addictive so stopping them abruptly 
would lead to withdrawal symptoms – rather acute. 







https://cks.nice.org.uk/topics/delirium/prescribing-
information/haloperidol/ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


